Key, Lori

From: CatT <

Sent: Tuesday, November 9, 2021 6:26 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: Redistricting for Simi Valley and Moorpark

Dears Ms & Misters of the Board:

| reside at 350 Hornblend Ct., Simi Valley, and would like to express to you my desire to keep Moorpark and Simi Valley
within the same voting district. The 2 continuous communities share the same transportation corridor and government
infrastructure. It seems logical that they would fit as one community of interest.

| find myself in Moorpark almost as much as | find myself in Simi Valley for shopping or community events. | understand
they had been one district in the past, and | was baffled to learn that they had been divided up. If this is the moment to
put them back together, then | am ALL FOR IT.

Thank you for your consideration.

Kindly,

Catherine T. Pesiri





